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TO: Chairman Phil Mendelson 

FROM: Councilmember Brianne K. Nadeau  
RE: Request to Agendize Measures for the July 9, 2024 Legislative Meeting 
DATE: July 3, 2024 

  

 I request that the following measures be agendized for the July 9, 2024 Legislative 
Meeting.  

 
Emergency Contract Legislation at the request of the Mayor: 

• Multiyear Contract No. CW98192 with BFI Transfer Systems of Virginia, LLC 

d/b/a Northern Virginia MRF Emergency Declaration Resolution of 2024 
• Multiyear Contract No. CW98192 with BFI Transfer Systems of Virginia, LLC 

d/b/a Northern Virginia MRF Emergency Approval Resolution of 2024 

The following summary has been provided by the Executive: 

The Office of Contracting and Procurement, on behalf of the Department of Public Works, 
proposes to enter into a multiyear contract with BFI Transfer Systems of Virginia, LLC d/b/a 
Northern Virginia MRF to process and market commercial and residential recyclable 
products. The not-to-exceed price for the term of this multiyear contract with BFI Transfer 
Systems of Virginia, LLC d/b/a Northern Virginia MRF is $8,085,600 for the two-year period of 
performance. Approval is necessary to allow the District to receive the benefit of these vital 
services in a timely manner from BFI Transfer Systems of Virginia, LLC d/b/a Northern Virginia 
MRF. 

 I understand that the measures have been filed by the Executive in the Secretary’s office, 
and drafts of the measures as well as the E-filing packet are attached.  

Please contact Ariel Ardura, Committee Director, at aardura@dccouncil.gov if you have any 
questions.  

 
cc: Members, Council of the District of Columbia 

Office of the Secretary 
Office of the General Counsel 
Mayor’s Office of Policy and Legislative Affairs 
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